From:
Sent:
24 July 2017 12:22
To:
Glasgow, David

Cc: Planning;

**Subject:** FW: Application 2016/6319/P-The Hall School

## Dear Sir

My wife and I have lived at 56 Eton Avenue for almost 34 years We are immediately adjacent to "The Middle School". We object to the above development. We have previously registered our objection. The very recent changes that have been made do not alter the situation.

The additional space which would be available will increase the use of the facilities exacerbating existing noise and congestion.

Regrettably we have little confidence in our Local Authority. The development of The Middle School was not properly supervised as the original planning was for a far smaller footprint which has resulted in a total loss of light to rooms in our flat.

The existing noise from the school and the traffic in the mornings and the evenings already creates chaos.

You are well aware of the fact that we have a sufficient number of private schools in our immediate area which do not need to be extended.

Kindly acknowledge receipt.

Yours faithfully

## Brian B. Harris

56 Eton Avenue Freehold Limited 56 Eton Avenue London NW3 3HN

